
NEWSLETTER 
Hilgay Riverside Academy  & Ten Mile Bank Riverside Academy  15th March ,  2019 

Attendance this 

week 

Barn Owl  98.99%  

Oak 95.14% 

Tawny Owl  95.5%  

Acorn 100% 

Owlets   98.2%  

Well done Acorns! 

Dates for your  Diary     

March 

22nd Sleepover (Hil)                         

28th Hi 5 Netball Lynnsport    

April 

1st  Netball  tournament      

2nd Football tournament                    

3rd  School Vision Day      

4th  Tri-Golf              

8th-22nd School Closed -  Easter            

23rd  School re-opens                    

26th  Swimming starts for both schools 

May 

3rd  New Age Kurling KS1 & 2     

6th  May Bank Holiday         

21st Storytelling Assembly (TMB)   

22nd Storytelling Assembly (Hil)       

22nd Paddy Venner Yr 5/6 (7 weeks)

22nd Kwik Cricket          

23rd Mini Tennis Yr 3 & 4    

  Bethany & Benjamin Road safety 

27th Half Term week 

June 

3rd  Road Safety Yr 5 & 6      

7th  Ultimate Frisbee KS2    

10th Class Photos                     

21st Year 5 WOW day at DMA    

28th Road Safety Quiz 

July  

5th  Yr 6 Maths Challenge DMA      

9th  Storytellers Assembly (TMB)       

10th Storytellers Assembly (Hil)  

11th Area Sports      

12th Archery KS2      

15th Year 6 Transition (3 days) DMA 

24th  Last Day of school year 

 

 

 

We Love Maths   

This week please  complete         

Activity 3 and return the signed 

book to school on Tuesday 19th 

March, 2019 

Squash 

All children have started squash sessions with a squash coach. They are learn-

ing how to play the game along with new skills. The Sessions will run until the 

Ester holidays. 

Volleyball  

Two teams from across the 

federation went to Lynnsport 

to take part in the volleyball 

festival. They played against 

other schools from West Nor-
folk and had a very active and 

fun time. Photos are on the 

website. Well done to all the 

children. 
Sleepover 

Ten Mile Bank children 

are getting ready for to-

night’s sleepover, pho-

tos to follow next week. 

Hilgay’s turn next Friday 

 

 

Comic Relief 2019 

A huge thank-you 

to everyone who 

has donated to 

Comic Relief to-

day. We will let 

you know the total 

raised next week.  

P.E Kits 

All children must have their 

full kit in school at all 

times. 



 

 

 

  

 

This week we have celebrated British Science Week, by doing activities related to this year’s 
theme Journey. Celebrating 25 years since the inauguration of the Channel tunnel, we have 
built tunnels out of salt dough and learnt they are a lot harder to build than they seem. We 
have made paper helicopters too and wondered how real helicopters and planes manage to 
lift up and fly in spite of them being so heavy. We have also discovered the force of magnets 
in connection with electric cars, which make our journey more environmentally friendly. On 
Thursday, the strong wind has made us postpone our rocket launching experiment, with 
which we were supposed to celebrate the 50th anniversary of man landing on the Moon. As 
our last experiment, on Friday, the older children built da Vinci bridges and the younger ones 
did a gooey liquid race. The children across all classes have been focussing on Science in 
their learning: growing plants, dissecting flowers and building sand tunnels. We had lots of 
fun and hopefully, some of our children will once become great scientists, discovering the 
many wonders of our universe. 


